TOWN OF SOMERSET
Advertisement for Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting &
Sealed Bids for the Reconstruction of Part of
160" Avenue & 40" Street

Please take notice that a mandatory pre-bid meeting will be held for all contractors interested in
submitting sealed bids for the reconstruction of part of 160™ Avenue & 40™ Street in the Town of
Somerset. The 160™ Avenue project is from 85% Street to 83 Street and is approximately 1,820 in
length. The 40 Street project is located from address #2182 to address #2214 and is approximately
1,350°. Both projects are to be bid separately. The mandatory pre-bid meeting will be held on
Tuesday, May 1%, 2018 at 9:00 a.m. at the Somerset Town Hall, 748 Hwy. 35. Any contractors
wishing to submit sealed bids must be present at this meeting. There will also be physical
inspection on site of both projects at the mandatory pre-bid meeting.

Please take notice that sealed bids will be received by the Town of Somerset Clerk until

12:00 noon on Monday, June 4, 2018. Any contractors bidding must have attended the mandatory
pre-bid meeting. No bids will be accepted from any contractors who were not present at the pre-bid
meeting. The sealed bids will be opened at the Town of Somerset Transportation & Facilities
Committee meeting on Tuesday, June 5th at 9:00 a.m. at the Somerset Town Hall, 748 Hwy. 35 at
which time they will be read aloud for the reconstruction of a portion of 160" Avenue and 40™
Street respectively.

The Town Board will consider awarding the bids at the Town Board meeting to be held on
Wednesday, June 6, 8:00 p.m. at the Town Hall.

Bids shall be directed to the Town Clerk, securely sealed and endorsed upon the outside of each
project envelope separately “Bid for 160" Avenue Project” and “Bid for 40™ Street Project”.
Contractors are not required to bid both projects. No faxed or emailed bids will be accepted.

‘Bidders’ proof of responsibility in the amount of 10% of the project and proof of insurance must be
submitted to the Town upon the acceptance of the bid. Contractors on the project shall be required
to comply with the laws for the State of Wisconsin.

The Town of Somerset reserves the right to reject any and all bids, to waive irregularities and
informalities therein, and to award the contracts in the best interests of the Town.

Dated this 19" day of April 2018 by,
Jeri Koester, Town Clerk

Publication dates: April 19" and 26, 2018.




